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Exposure  
Newsletter for the  

   
 

 
Regular club meetings: 
 

How to Connect: 

7:00pm ~ 1st Thursday of each month  
 

Mail:  Mackay Camera Group Inc,  
 PO Box 699, Mackay Qld 4740 

Ψ{ŀǊƛƴŀ wƻƻƳΩ  Jubilee Community Centre, 
Alfred Street, Mackay 
 

 
Web: www.mackaycameragroup.com 

Workshops  - 3rd Thursday of each month Email:  mkycameragroup@gmail.com 

Outings and excursions:  arranged on a regular 
basis 
 

Facebook: Mackay Camera Group Inc 

  
 
  

November, 2021 

Your Executive Team: 
 

P r e s i d e n t  S u e  M a y e r- M i l l e r   0 4 4 7  9 2 2 3 3 1 

V i c e  P r e s i d e n t  D e b  F o r d  0 4 1 7  7 9 5  4 4 5 

T r e a s u r e r H e a t h e r  A t k i n s o n 0 4 3 7  5 4 9  3 7 0 

S e c r e t a r y J e n n i s e  C a r r   0 4 1 7  1 9 9 4 7 6 

 

 

http://www.mackaycameragroup.com/
mailto:mkycameragroup@gmail.com
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Hello everyone, 
 

What an amazing surprise we received when the results of the CQ/NQ Challenge on Negative 
Space were published. We did extremely well and were the top scoring club in the competition. 
Well done to all our members and particularly to the 12 members who submitted images. We can 
all be proud of our achievements and Iôd like to thank Deb for coordinating our entry. Also, 
congratulations to Trish Jones from Creative Shots for the highest scoring individual image. 
 
The Gordon White library exhibition is now finished for another year. We received lovely feedback 
from the community, both written and verbal. I have asked that we are able to use the space for the 
month of October again next year. 
 
Youôll remember that the club submitted 36 photos to the new Ozcare facility when it was being 
built. Those images now adorn the walls of the aged care home and the official opening was 
delayed due to Covid. We have now received an invitation for 2 of our members to attend the 
official, delayed opening. So, next week Heather and I will be there to represent the club. 
 
The Oil and Water Workshop was a lot of fun and we hope to have more hands on workshops next 
year. Please let us know if thereôs anything in particular youôd like included. 
 
Itôs great to see so many new members not only attending meetings and workshops but also 
submitting images for judging. Please donôt hesitate to contact us if you have any difficulties or if 
you need some assistance. 
 
Weôre looking forward to our last workshop of the year when we will do some night photography 
walking around the city heart. 
 
Finally, I hope you are all able to attend the end of year dinner on 9th December. It should be a fun 
night. 
 
Bye for now, 
Sue 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
We trust you have a fabulous day Bashir! 

 

 

From ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tŜƴ    

This month we celebrate with  
 

Bashir Gabriel on 20th 
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Jeff Jones ς Epson Pano Awards ς Silver for one of his 

earlier aerial shots with his drone. 

 
  
Congratulations Jeff.  What an achievement!   

 

 

COMPETITION 
Photographic Society of Qld ς 

CQ/NQ Challenge ς October 2021 
Negative Space 

 
Recently 12 members submitted images to this competition for the Central and North 
Queensland areas.  This competition had three independent judges, without any direct 
contact with each other, who rated each and every image with a score.  Those scores were 
then added, and each club was given a total score for all the combined entries from their 
club. 
 

   We are very thrilled to announce that ΧΧΦΦ 
 OUR CLUB WON THE HIGHEST POINTS! 

 
And a special Congratulations to the following awardees: Sue Mayer-Miller who received 

a Gold,  Pamela Finger awarded Silver, Deb Ford and Inge Blessas received a Bronze. 
 
What a huge shock that was, and what an honour for all the members who submitted 
images.  We submitted a mix of A and B grade images, so that everyone who wanted to, 

had the opportunity to submit an image.  Congratulations to those twelve members 
ς obviously we had a good handle on the requirements for this competition, and the 
results reflect the quality of our submissions!  Well done everyone!  Congratulations also 
to Trish Jones from the Creative Shots Club who won the overall highest points.   
 
If you would like to see all the images, and the resulting scores, click on the link below: 

http://www.psq.org.au/cq-nq-challenge-10-2021-
results.html?fbclid=IwAR3nfS2BmQlIw_BQpiAPxgXUO9mW843axFFvMM2CF-
m33lgW0cCD2lg075Y 

http://www.psq.org.au/cq-nq-challenge-10-2021-results.html?fbclid=IwAR3nfS2BmQlIw_BQpiAPxgXUO9mW843axFFvMM2CF-m33lgW0cCD2lg075Y
http://www.psq.org.au/cq-nq-challenge-10-2021-results.html?fbclid=IwAR3nfS2BmQlIw_BQpiAPxgXUO9mW843axFFvMM2CF-m33lgW0cCD2lg075Y
http://www.psq.org.au/cq-nq-challenge-10-2021-results.html?fbclid=IwAR3nfS2BmQlIw_BQpiAPxgXUO9mW843axFFvMM2CF-m33lgW0cCD2lg075Y
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Recap ς Events during October 
   

Display at Gordon White Library  
 

During October, a display of 24 images from our club were on display at the Gordon White 
Library for everyone to enjoy.   
 
Some of the comments left in the comments book are: 
 

¶ Fabulous Display.  Well done! 

¶ So much talent in the one display ς exceptional pieces each and every one of them 

¶ I think the exhibition is fantastic ς absolutely lovely. 

¶ Such stunning images, some truly talented photographers. 

¶ Some very talented photographers here! 

¶ A very moving display! Such an asset to the community.  Thank you for sharing. 

¶ Beautiful.  Well done Mackay Camera Group. Amazing display.  
 
Thanks to those who helped transport ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŀƳŜǎ ŀǘ {ǳǎŀƴΩǎ 
workplace ς Sue, Belinda and her husband Peter, and Jennise. Images were returned to their 
owners at the workshop, but if you were not there, Jennise is taking care of your image until 
we catch up. 
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Workshop ï Oil and Water 21/10/21  

 
Wow!  What a night of sharing we had!  Thanks so much to those organizing and setting up 
all the fabulous areas for us to practice our new art skills.  John, Inge, Heather and Sue you 
went above and beyond providing us with everything that we needed to enjoy our learning 
experience.  Some of us needed help with the most basic of things, and others were happy 
to share their knowledge and provide that help!  That is what makes us a fabulous club, so 
thanks for all the information shared so willingly.  We practiced photographing flowers that 
were frozen, and found the light tricky to work with as it reflected off the ice ς or was that 
just me who experienced that?  We had several different stations of containers of differing 
sizes and shapes, and experimented with mixing oil, water and dishwashing liquid.  Getting 
the right combination was tricky, and knowing how much to GENTLY move the oil so as not 
to break up the bubbles too much was another challenge!  This event was very well 
attended, and enjoyed by all.  Thanks again to all those involved. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Photo credits: Deb Ford 
(group shots) and  
Belinda Eckford Bubble 
Image 
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Outing to Old Station Tea House 31/10/21 

 

We had a good number of members attend our outing.  It was a really hot day, and the 
lovely shade trees were very welcome.  We shared stories, and photographic experiences 
over a lovely afternoon tea, lingering longer than was necessary ς just to enjoy the shade!  
There were lots of photographic opportunities dotted throughout the grounds, and then 
some of us continued onto Cape Hillsborough for some beach shots. We all had a great 
time of sharing and fellowship together. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
A Night on the Town with Your Camera - 18th November, 21. 

Meet at 5:30pm at Bluewater Quay. 
 

Bring your tr ipod and whichever lens you like.  
A wide angle or zoom are good.   

We will have dinner along the way.   
Wear comfy shoes, as we will be walking! 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Christmas Celebration and Dinner ς 9th December  
 

Make a note of the date ς 9th December, and join us for our end of 

year Celebration and Dinner held at the Breakwater Bar and 

Restaurant, Mackay Harbour.   

This beautiful venue looks over the Marina, and we will have room to 

move about and socialise as we enjoy the evening.  Dinner will be 

Buffet style, and give us a choice of several main meals and desserts. 

Purchase your own drinks at the event. 

 

Cost is $40.50 per person.  Partners are welcome.  To secure your spot, payment is to be 

made ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŀŎƪŀȅ /ŀƳŜǊŀ DǊƻǳǇΩǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ς BSB 704640   A/c No. 41607826 

using your name as reference.  We need numbers and payment by 19th November.  One 

single payment will then be made to the restaurant for all meals. 

 

Full details of the meal options were emailed to members previously.  If there are specific 

dietary requirements, please put them in writing, and send through to Jennise.  

 

BOOK YOUR SPOT TODAY ς IT PROMISES TO BE A GREAT NIGHT! 

 
 
 

 
Date 

 
Event 

 
Hosted By 

 
Contact 

10/11/21 Final submission of  photos for critique for the year  Sue 

18/11/21 Workshop ς A Night on the Town ς with your Camera 
including dinner 

 Deb Ford 

19/11/21 RSVP and payment required for Christmas Dinner  Heather 

02/12/21 Final Meeting for the Year and critique  Sue 

09/12/21 

 

Christmas Dinner ς Breakwater Restaurant, Harbour 
6:00pm 

 Heather /Jennise 
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Photo of the Month - A Grade 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Photo of the Month ς B Grade 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations ς Susan Teder 
ΨFractured ViewΩ 

 

Photo of the Month ς A Grade 

 Congratulations Carol 
Connolly 

Ψaȅ ²ƻǊƪ 5ŀȅ ƛǎ 5ƻƴŜΩ 
 

Photo of the Month ς B 
Grade 

 

Thanks to our Judge this month Tryg Helander from 
Toowoomba for judging both A and B Grades.  


